
Stephen P. St. Cyr & Associates 
17 Sky Oaks Drive 
Biddeford,Me. 04005 
207-423-0215 
stephenpstcyr@yahoo.com 

September 9, 2022 

By email (ClerksOffice@puc.nh.gov) 

Chairman Daniel C. Goldner 
Public Utilities Commission 
21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, N. H. 03301-2429 

Re: Bedford Waste Services Corp. 
Petition for Authority to Borrow Funds to Refinance / Finance 

Dear Chairman Goldner: 

Attached please find Petition for Approval of Refinancing of Existing MCSB 
loan, Repayment of APIC and STD, Financing of Past Due Accrued Liabilities, 
Financing Costs and Rate Case Expenditures on behalf of Bedford Waste Services Corp. 
("Bedford" or "Company"). The filing includes the petition, direct testimony and 
financing schedules. A copy of the filing has been provided to the NHDOE, the NH 
Office of the Consumer Advocate and the homeowner association. 

Bedford respectfully requests authority to borrow $201,743 from its owner, Mr. 
LaMontagne, over 15 years at a fixed interest rate of 8.00%. Approximately $125,000 
will be used to refinance the existing 2017 MCSB loan, $33,000 will be used to repay the 
owner for APIC and STD, $17,500 for past due accrued liabilities and $6,000 and 
$20,000 for financing costs and rate case expenditures, respectively. 

Consistent with the Commission's Temporary Changes in Filing Requirements 
(March 17, 2020) these filing documents are being filed only in electronic form. 

If you, the Commission and its Staff, the NHDOE Staff, the Staff of the OCA 
and/or the homeowners association have any questions, comments, or need additional 
information, please contact me directly at 207-423-0215. 

Sincerely, 

Stephen P. St. Cyr 


